Dorset Classic Scramble Club

Secretary:Chairman:Treasurer:W. CowardD. PikeH. Pike

DORSET CLASSIC SCRAMBLE CLUB AGENDA

15th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING – Tuesday 8th December 2020 (Online via ZOOM – call opens 7pm for 7.30pm meeting start) https://us02web.zoom.us/i/86969060297

APOLOGIES:

MINUTES OF AGM MEETING 19th November 2019.

Minutes to be reviewed and accepted.

MATTERS ARISING

CHAIRMAN'S REPORT:

Hello everyone and thanks for supporting us by joining this online AGM.

The committee and me all hope you and your families have stayed safe and healthy during this very strange year.

The club made a positive start to year, with plans well underway for the Nigel Revell meeting when we were forced to cancel due to the national lockdown.

Following a review of the situation in the planning phase of the Clash of the Titans, the committee decided that we would be unable to run an event to the standard of our usual meetings and we should put the 2020 season on pause.

Many of us got involved in our colleagues AMCA events and we were happy to see club members supporting Devon and South Coast events.

As 2020 has been a non-event for DCSC, we have decided to extend 2020 membership into 2021. We understand AMCA licences are being extended to May '21, the club will endorse licence applications from May for 2020 Members. Hopefully when 2021 returns to business as usual, we'd like to remind you all that we are happy to accept membership renewals in person at our AGM, so bring your folding money in Nov 21 ©

The Committee have two proposals we would like to present to you all:

1. In order to relieve some of the clerical work of the club secretaries, better manage our event and groupings and to align with other clubs in the South West we should like to move to an online entry system.

www.dorsetclassic.com admin@dorsetclassic.com 2. To increase the number of non-officer committee members from 2 to a number TBC. This is in an effort to give members a better understanding of the clubs behind the scenes work and give members the opportunity to prepare to take on club official roles in the future.

I should now like to thank the following key people:

Thanks to Harry for his efforts managing the club finances. Harry has managed this important job for the last 2 seasons, but is retiring from the role at the end of the year. Therefore the Treasurers position is now vacant for '21 and we look forward to receiving nominations for this role.

Once again we'd like to thank Julie Wiles for her support looking after membership and AMCA licence applications.

Many thanks to Oliver Wiles for looking after DCSC online and particularly his efforts in making this online AGM happen on our behalf.

Andy, Dominic, Paul and by no means least Wayne are a fantastic team of unsung heroes quietly making this club run smoothly and effectively without them behind me the Chairman's job would of been a rock face climb of a challenge.

A very big thank you to all of you.

Finally, after holding the Chairmans post in the club for the last two years I shall be standing down at the end of the year. I had an abrupt learning curve in January 2019, but with the support of the people around me the club was able to have a memorable 2019 season. I have learned a lot about the way a club manages and runs an event and got to know many more Dorset club members, and members of other South West clubs than I would have done if I wasn't in the role. 2020 has been a disappointing year for all of us for many reasons, but I feel that it is time to give a new Chairman an opportunity and return to supporting the club as I did before. Someone has to tow the "Trailer of Shame" ©

TREASURER'S REPORT:

Opening Balance Income from Membership Expenses Closing Balance

ELECTIONS OF OFFICERS & COMMITTEE

The club now has three club officer vacancies on the committee. Unfortunately the club cannot fulfil its remit to remain an AMCA club without the roles being filled and cannot continue until such time as they are.

2005

Vacant Posts:

Chairman Treasurer Secretary



Committee Member Committee Member

The following have indicated that they are willing to stand for election:

Vice Chairman – Andy Coombs Equipment Officer - Paul Feltham Event Secretary - Wayne Coward Committee – Dominic Blades

PROGRAMME OF EVENTS

Nigel Revell Trophy Scramble - Venue TBC - 6th June 2021 Clash of the Titans Scramble - Venue TBC - 26th Sept 2021 D.C.S.C Annual General Meeting: November 2021

CLUB MEMBERSHIP

2020 Membership is extended to 2021

DISCUSSION:

As time permits and as allowed by the Chairman.

2005

www.dorsetclassic.com admin@dorsetclassic.com